Minutes of a meeting of the Congleton Cycling Campaign

Thursday 2nd April at Congleton Rugby Club 19.30

In attendance

Peter Hall (PH) Heather Pearce (HP) Alec Scaresbrook (AS) Councillor Roy Cartlidge (RC) Denise Hurst (DH) Beryl Swash (BS)

Apologies for absence 

Matt Axford, Ian Wilson, Dot Wilson, Val Scaresbrook, Bob Norton, Georgina Norton

Minutes of the last meeting

These were not available

Secretary’s report

An application had been made to join Cycle England the umbrella group for cycle user and cycle campaign groups. Annual fee is £16.00.

Treasurer’s report

The group’s accounts stand at £830.30. 

Membership secretary’s report

All but two of last year’s members have re-joined and we have had an additional 3 members join since last year. The total of membership cards issued stands at 25 and with family members the total number of people represented by CCC is in the region of 90 people.

Chairman’s report

1. The Congleton Food and Drink Festival will begin on June 21st and we have been invited to start our Pedalling Picnic as part of the festival. The Pedalling Picnic will be on June 21st and will go to Biddulph Grange Country Park to meet Cycle 2000 members from Stoke. Details nearer the time.

2. Cheshire East Cycling Campaign. This has had its inaugural meeting with representatives from Congleton, Macclesfield, Alsager, Knutsford, Sandbach, Crewe, Nantwich and Wilmslow in attendance. A copy of the constitution of this affiliation of cycle action groups in the new Cheshire East Authority area has already been circulated to you. PH form Congleton was voted in as President of this group for 2009 and this role will move around the groups from year to year.

An inaugural meeting with the Council is due for the end of April.

3. The revised edition of the Congleton Cycling Network map has arrived and copies will soon be distributed around town. Look at the website if you must see it instantly. All year 5 and 6 children in the town’s schools will get one of these maps.

 4. The programme of Social Rides in association with Congleton Cycling Club is about to be published. Watch out for it and look at the website for full details and contacts.

5. Bike Week runs from June 14 to June 21. Look out for details.

6. Sustrans, the sustainable transport charity responsible for the National Cycle Network has identified Congleton as a town on the NCN within which they would like to develop a signed cycle network. As we already have our network map we think that this will help us achieve a signed network in Congleton.

The meeting closed at 20.45

Next meeting 7th May at Congleton Rugby Club, Park Street, Congleton at 19.30

